
 
 

No place for Terramor here 

By ohtadmin | on June 01, 2023 

Editor, 

I am extremely disappointed in the Mariposa County Board of Supervisors who have not made 
known to their constituents dates and times of meetings for the Terramor/ KOA project. 

As someone who lives very close to the proposed location, I vehemently oppose this project. I 
do not want Triangle Road to become a highway for RVs, campers and vehicles. 

One of the reasons my husband and I chose our property in the summer of 1992 was because 
of the beautiful meadow on Triangle Road, just off Highway 140. We would be able to see this 
meadow every time we drove home and it reminded us of the reason we left Merced to begin 
with. 

Now, it will be polluted with cabins, camping sites, RVs, trailers and the like. I am a stakeholder 
in this community and building this project is everything that Mariposa is not. And everything 
that it should never become. 

Let Terramor/KOA find another place to bring their corporation to; it does not belong in our 
small community. Not to mention, the water and resources a project this size will take away 
from the citizens who built their homes here and raised their children here. We are a rural 
community and there is no place for Terramor here. 

I implore the citizens of Mariposa to contact the board of supervisors and register their 
complaint regarding this project. You may live on the other side of Mariposa and this project 
may not be in your backyard, but I guarantee it will change Mariposa forever. And that will 
affect us all. 

Leslie Hummel 
Mariposa 

 


